
Aquatic Center Repair Update – 8/19/2024 

We continue to meet weekly, by Zoom, with our Forensic Building Consultants. 

They are currently identifying vendors for various projects. Soon, they will begin 

sending out bidding letters to contractors. It could take 5 weeks or more to find 

contractors who are interested in bidding on our project (a uniform bid sheet will 

be sent out by Forensic to qualified vendors), providing them with a bid walk with 

Toby White (our Forensic Rep), answering questions (answers shared with all 

contractors), providing walk throughs for sub-contractors, and receiving final bids. 

Forensics will then compare and analyze bids and share information with us. The 

BOD, with input from the ACRL (Aquatic Center Repair Liaisons) will then approve 

the contractor. 

Once we have a contractor in place, building permits will need to be acquired and 

that takes an unknown amount of time, with 4 to 6 weeks on the low end. There 

is no way to hurry this original process of getting vendors and permits in place. 

On the dehumidifier project, we are contracting with Cascade Pools to remove  

the existing sand filter so the old dehumidifier can be removed and a new one 

installed. Then they will install a new sand filter. JH Kelley will coordinate with 

Cascade Pools on the timing of this since we can’t predict when the new 

dehumidifier will be delivered. Rob Peters is vetting sheet rock workers to repair 

the ceiling in the pool building. 

Your ACRL BOD members continue to work diligently on this repair project. 

Mike Ceccanti, Rob Peters & Cherie Gilmore-Forczak 


